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SILC COUNCIL SPIECAL BUSINESS MEETING MINUTES 
August 20, 2018
Teleconference Call
SILC Voting Members Present: Aaron Andres, Robin Bennett, Alex Darr, Rebecca Parten, Mark Pierce, Sara Grivetti, Michael Hamm, Kelsey Kleimola.
SILC Voting Members Absent: Lisa Cook-Gordon, Gabriella Burman, Mairead Warner
SILC Voting Members Excused: 
SILC Ex-Officio Members Present:
SILC Staff: Rodney Craig, Tracy Brown.
Guests: Sarah Bowman, Travis Atkinson, Marlene Malloy, Eleanor Canter, Joe Harcz,
SILC BUSINESS MEETING

R. Bennett called the meeting to order, 4:00 pm, a quorum was present.  
WELCOME & INTRODUCTIONS

R. Bennett welcomed Council members, Ex-Officios and guests, introductions were made.

AGENDA
The August 20, 2018 Business Agenda was reviewed. Changes made ~ public comment will be prior to the SILC Strategic Plan approval and talk about how we can improve our knowledge base and skills on this Council to move the Council forward in a positive direction.

Motion by S. Grivetti, seconded by A. Darr to approve the August 20, 2018 Agenda as amended. Motion carried. (Yes ~ Aaron Andres, Robin, Bennett Alex Darr, Sara Grivetti, Kelsey Kleimola, Rebecca Parten, Mark Pierce, Mike Hamm. No ~ none)

NEW BUSINESS 

Discussion/Approval of SILC Strategic Plan 
· Goals and objectives were reviewed. 
· Minor language changes were made.

· Executive Committee will create the vision and mission statements for full council review at the September 14, 2018 SILC Quarterly Business Meeting.

· The approval of the SILC Strategic Plan would be tabled until the September 14, 2018 SILC Quarterly Business Meeting. (Yes ~ Aaron Andres, Robin, Bennett Alex Darr, Sara Grivetti, Kelsey Kleimola, Rebecca Parten, Mark Pierce, Mike Hamm. No ~ none)

Dialogue regarding Council knowledge base and skills
· Suggestions include: members attending on-line webinars, mentors for new members, reviewing/update orientation material.
· More discussion on this topic will be done face to face at the September Council Meeting.
Public Comment – Attachment A

ADJOURNMENT       SILC Business Meeting adjourned at 5:48 pm                               
ATTACHMENT A
Joe Harcz

First of all, both the MiSILC Corporation under Jackson V Eastern Michigan University and the SILC are required to follow the Michigan Open Meetings Act and the Freedom of Information Act, period.  You held a meeting on May 10th about this whole strategic plan at a meeting that had a quorum of the board and was not open to the public.

Secondly, this gobbledygook about the distinction between MiSILC Corporation and the SILC is in violation of the Rehabilitation Act.  They have to be consistent.  And they have to be open.  You talk about the standards and assurances of the SILC.  Well you voted to make the Open Meetings Act applicable.  But you have ignored the Freedom of Information Act because you are a public body.

The MiSILC Corporation is 100% publicly funded.  100 percent.  The same $425,000 from BSBP and from MRS.  100% by grant, all of its activities need to be open to the public and especially consumers.  Now I need to get into this.

Until she finally brought it up right towards the end of the meeting, it has never been discussed about independent living philosophy.  It isn't in this document.  It isn't in, you know, it just cursory in the state plan.  Nobody ‑‑ we are the experts on our lives, we people with disabilities.  That's the fundamental basis of independent living philosophy.

Now I don't want to besmirch our host here or the people that put this plan together but apparently by my reading of this they really don't know too much about independent living.  And the role of the SILC.  The primary role of the SILC is to implement, development and monitor the state plan for independent living.  That's its primary goal.  Period.  End of story.  Not to be wheeling and dealing you know with stakeholders, more taxpayer money and in discriminatory programs.  When people talk about wanting consumer input and more consumer input, you add every point, you block our path.  I sent out writings to each one of you members relative to this state plan or relative to this strategic plan and some of the frankly it's gibberish things in there, I'm sorry, folks, this is really kind of incoherent with no bones to it.  None.  I mean, it's just, you know, it's fluffernutter and doesn't follow a Federal mandate as a SILC the statewide independent living Council.  That is our job, all of us including the members.  When it comes to training the members, ILRU is a great resource and I totally recommend that we have on site ILRU training because clearly, we have a bunch of people that really don't know their roles and others that are in position of power who know the rules but are violating them.  The roles and responsibility.  The other thing when it comes to communications, I think you all should put something in there and that needs to be accessible to everyone including members of the public, including people with disabilities in multiple formats.

We have to have openness, transparency and accountability of this organization and of its primary mission.  We have been dealing with a swamp, an actual swamp of back room dealing including the very May 10th meeting.  By the way I would like to see that bar napkin thing literally.  I'd like to see that posted to the website.

Eleanor Canter

Eleanor Cantor consumer first of all I do not appreciate being muted for the duration of this meeting.  It's really very difficult to comment on the strategic plan because it doesn't make any sense.  It seems that maybe SILC members are not aware that it is illegal to operate.

Hello.

I'm sorry did somebody need to interrupt my public comment?  Okay it seems that maybe SILC members are not aware that it is illegal to operate the SILC and the corporation as separate entities.  I can't even tell what SILC, MSILC, my SILC and my SILC corporation are referring to with four names going around and no one can make heads or tails of them this problem cannot be solved by changing names this is abuse of public funds.  This strategic plan covers both entities but also attempts to differentiate between the two.  I literally can't even understand what I'm looking at.  For example, this plan references SILC Council members becoming familiar with the bylaws but we were told by Sarah Grivetti at the last Council meeting that the SILC has no bylaws.  Does anyone remember that?  It seems obvious that this is an attempt to try to solidify Ms. Grivetti's assertion that the SILC and the corporation are separate entities, but they are not separate entities, that would be and is a violation of Federal law.

Additionally, the strategic plan seems to cover both the SILC and the corporation even though the intent of the plan seems to be to officially differentiate the Council from the corporation as Sarah Grivetti announced that she intended to do at the last SILC Council meeting.  It is illegal to take money for a certain purpose in this case the implementation of the CIL and funnel it into a private corporation that operates behind closed doors the SILC openly admits that the corporation must comply with the open meetings act, that is because it is legally required to be one in the same with the SILC which is a public body yet this strategic plan which appears to direct both the corporation and the Council was developed behind closed doors and is now being rubber stamped by the Council in open violation of the open meetings act.  That is clear because the public comment was originally scheduled for after the vote and the agenda literally says approval of the strategic plan.  It is not Sarah and Rodney's place to tell the Council what you are going to approve.  It isn't supposed to be a foregone conclusion, that's a violation of the open meetings act and a betrayal of the purpose of this publicly funded Council.  We don't just make stuff as we go folks.  There are laws governing SILCs.  The retreat that you held to develop this strategic plan was illegal.  Following the law is the first thing we need to focus on.  I know that Sarah and Rodney understand what they are doing but what about everyone else?  Do Council members not understand that this is illegal?  Is it possible that after all this time it still isn't clear that Sarah Grivetti is intentionally breaking the law and using our SILC, a public resource as a piggy bank.  How can we ever expect to have a functional independent living program in this state while the SILC is purposefully engaging in illegal activity designed to financially benefit one of its members this is a major conflict of interest for Ms. Grivetti and she should publicly recuse herself from this discussion and vote.

Darma Canter

To the disabled individuals who represent me and Michigan consumers in the Statewide Independent Living Council.
Please take your job seriously and remember YOU are legally responsible for the decisions the Council makes. Please educate yourself on the history and philosophy of the Independent Living Movement. So many of your peers are in danger of losing supports and services in the current administration. We need you to be guardians of our independence and lead our vision of self-help. empowerment, advocacy and integration. 

The draft plan is NOT consumer controlled and the lack produced a document wholly unrelated to real people and our needs. The power of IL rests in the participation of disabled advocates. Be our representative and use your voice to build a better community.

